## MacMichael, Mary

From:

Silverstein, Mark

Sent:

Tuesday, August 13, 2019 2:44 PM

To:

Sole, Drew

Cc:

MacMichael, Mary

Subject:

RE: Concrete block barrier

Thank you. (mary pls put as info item on ops comm)

From: Sole, Drew <dsole@gpsd.us>
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2019 2:23 PM
To: Silverstein, Mark <msilverstein@gpsd.us>

Cc: Mitchell, LaVonyia < lmitchell@gpsd.us>; Johnson, Jennifer < jjohnson@gpsd.us>; SRO, GIS < srogis@gpsd.us>

Subject: Concrete block barrier

## Dr. Silverstein,

I wanted to inform you that today August 13, 2019 we installed seven concrete barricades in front of the Intermediate School near Route 322 and Delsea Drive. This concern for the possibility of cars running up on the lawn and hitting children was brought to my attention at a district safety committee meeting in the spring. We needed to wait for the ground to dry out and harden for the delivery truck to be able to set the blocks. The barricade has been set and any children that are on that side of the lawn walking up to the building will now be protected in the event of an out of control vehicle. This was an item I wanted to make sure I took care of prior to my departure.

## **Drew Sole**